
Dear Frances and Parish Council Members. 
Another good year for T4T with an average of 30 people each Monday. 
We had over 40 there at Easter and gave everyone an Easter egg, well received. 
 
In July we hired a mini bus and took a party down to Thorpeness and Woodbridge, a very hot day 
but everyone enjoyed it including our oldest ladies Joan and Muriel, both in their 90,s. 
 
In August we had the tragic news that our dear friend Claudia had passed away, she was my girl 
Friday and we are all still trying to come to terms with her loss. 
 
Later in August we had our BBQ which was a great success. 
 
In October we celebrated our 9th anniversary with lots of goodies, a toast with Prosecco and a 
beautiful cake made by Gill Middleditch, our friend Muriel cut the cake for us. 
Sadly her last year with us. 
 
We enjoyed the Christmas party with music from the Wrentham band, a great morning with more 
cake, mulled wine and lots of goodies. We had a free raffle with a special hamper prepared by Tanya 
Boast as our main prize. 
 
We still manage to get enough helpers each week and more people are joining us and enjoying their 
Monday mornings. 
 
Kind regards Rita Perry. 
 


